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Minute Page 364
Initial

Minutes of Meeting of the Parish Council July 2018
Present: Mrs C Gamble, Mrs M Bennett, Mr D Ames, Mrs V Hynes, Mr J Deane & Mr C. Pestell 
Apologies: Mrs L Williams & Mr R Price District Councillor.

Minutes May 2018 Parish Council meeting: These were proposed correct and complete by Mr J Deane and seconded by Mr C. Pestell. 
Matters Arising
Highways rangers have now replaced the road sign on Mill Road.
Highways had responded re the cutting of verges whilst wild plants in flower. Response was unsatisfactory and didn’t take into account the wild flowers. Consideration to be given to asking for a green corridor to be established in conjunction with Brunstead Parish Council.

Correspondence.
Correspondence had been circulated by email and included Norman Lamb village tour, NNDC Big Society Fund, NNDC Parish Partnership Scheme, NNDC Local Plan and Highways Rangers visits.
It was noted that the Highways Rangers service was very responsive and if anyone had any issues that they’d like to raise with them they should inform the Clerk so that she could coordinate the requests.
A request had been received from the village hall re the siting of a dog mess bin. The Chair had received the following quote re costs from NNDC - £185 to install and Weekly collection £3.30. If the Parish Council were to install it would require an increase in the precept, alternatively the annual donation to the village hall could be increased to help contribute towards the costs. The village hall are suggesting that it is sited opposite the village hall. The Parish Council noted that there were 3 ½ miles of footpaths in the village which also didn’t have dog mess bins.

Finance 
Cheques for village hall rent £81 was agreed proposed by Mrs C Gamble and seconded by Mrs V Hynes

A thank you had been received from the First Responders for the donation.

The Clerk advised that the accounts, internal audit and annual governance statement had been posted on the website and the exemption certificate had been submitted. 

Planning 

All planning had been circulated electronically.

PF/18/0977 2 North View, Sea Palling Road had been received since the last meeting.

Community Housing Scheme

The Chair had attended a NNDC meeting with other parishes re Community Housing. Villages were all at different stages. 
An example of a housing need survey had been circulated to the Councillors for information. This was a draft from another Parish. The survey would be delivered by hand to each household in the village to assess the housing need. A village steering committee would be required to organise and agree the questions. The survey is returned to NNDC and its results would influence both if a scheme progressed and the type of affordable housing planned.
It was reiterated that no land had been identified and that no scheme was currently planned. 

It was agreed that the survey would be considered at September’s Parish Council meeting.

AOB 
None
 Public
Community Housing
A member of the public from Sea Palling Parish advised that their parish had rejected the scheme following a simple yes/no survey.

A member of the public from Hickling advised that their Parish was holding drop in sessions re the scheme and that this may also help to identify land. The Chair advised that the Parish Council felt that a survey was more apt as this would ensure that all households were surveyed.

Concern raised that properties would be let to persons with no local connection. The Parish Council advised that as stated in the last minutes:
· If a scheme was to proceed it would be an exception site with a local lettings policy.
Concern raised that land had already been identified. The Parish Council advised that no land had been identified as being suitable by the Community Housing Enabler. 

Transparency code

Complaint raised that draft minutes not published on website as required by the transparency code. The Chair advised that they would be published when they were available and were not discussed till the next meeting and it should be remembered that we didn’t have a full or part time Clerk, Ingham’s Clerk was just paid a small precept. The website used was free and was part of the Ingham Parish site. Concern raised that not all had access to the internet and a member of the public offered to laminate the minutes and put them on noticeboard.
Traffic Lights

Concern raised that the traffic lights were having a detrimental effect on trade. The Chair advised that Mr R Price had looked to see if the road could be temporarily widened but this had been too expensive. It was noted that the field next to the Church was being used by contractors.

Dogs

Concern raised that if the village hall banned dogs from the field that dog shows would not be able to be held. The Chair advised that if a bye law was made to ban dogs that would mean that dog shows could not be held.

It was reiterated that all meetings of the Parish Council were open to the Public and it was nice to see so many present.
Date of Next Meeting: 
· Wed 26 September 7.30

